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Report of the Executive Director  
 

EVALUATION AND RE-EVALUATION OF POSTS POLICY 
  

1.  Purpose of report  
 
To seek the Joint Committee’s recommendation of the revised Evaluation and Re-
evaluation of Posts policy reflecting feedback from the senior management team, 
Unions and a review of the policy by Project HR working with East Midlands Councils. 
 

2.  Background  
 
A review of the current Evaluation and Re-evaluation of Posts policy was 
commissioned by the Council in November 2019 and was delivered in July of 2020 (an 
extract from the report is provided at appendix 1), feedback was also sought from the 
senior management team.  In addition, the Unions have requested changes to the Job 
Evaluation Panel configuration to allow an appropriately trained Branch Union 
Representative to be a member of the decision making panel and clarity for employees 
in respect to attendance at meetings of the panel when re-evaluating their post.   
 
The review completed by Project HR was received by the Council in July 2020, it was 
a broad review which include the Evaluation and Re-evaluation of Posts Policy.  The 
review highlighted that: 

 selecting the Job Evaluation panel from a wide group of senior managers can 
potentially result in inconsistencies.  

 the approach taken by the Council in respect of panel members is one of the 
common approaches used by organisations but that another approach includes 
allowing a Union Representative to be a member of the Panel. 

 a change to the policy is recommended which allows employees / managers to 
use, in evidence, comparisons with other internal posts. 

 the Council should consider its approach to the use of the scarcity rating 
arrangement.   

 
The first three points have been addressed within the revised policy, along with the 
issues raised by senior managers and the Unions, a copy of which can be found in 
appendix 2. Details of the specific changes proposed can be found in appendix 3. The 
fourth point has already been addressed in June 2021 as a result of the new Market 
Supplement policy being adopted by the Personnel Committee. 
 

3.  Financial implications 
 
There are no financial implications as a result of the changes proposed. 
 

Recommendation 
 
The LJCC is asked to RECOMMEND the amended Evaluation and Re-evaluation 
of Posts policy to Personnel Committee. 
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APPENDIX 1 

 

Extract from report for Broxtowe Borough Council from Project HR  
 

 

 

 



Local Joint Consultative Committee  4 November 2021 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


